3. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT

3.1

New Zealand Police

Dave Lawry, Area Controller NZ Police would like to address the Board to present the Annual
Policing results for the Hagley/Ferrymead area. The report has been circulated separately.

The results include:

e 22% reduction in recorded burglaries to a total of 1092 during the year.
* Areduction in recorded violence and sexual attacks of 3.48%

¢ Areduction in unlawful takings of 21%

e Areduction in recorded family violence at 10,000 family units of 21.8%

« Burglary resolutions, ie burglaries for which the offenders have been located rose from
12% to 15.6%. There is still some data to come in for the month of June.

« Through management, sick leave has a 25% reduction

e Traffic requirements (as purchased via the Safety Administration Programme, and includes
a range of traffic related activities) Hagley/Ferrymead achieved all its traffic requirements
and in fact continued to 123% productivity which resulted in the District coming in at 101%.

« There is a required contact rate of 2 contacts per hour, our members achieved 3.35.

«  Productivity is measured via various codes recorded in a system called AMS and a total of
1550 hours per member per year is required. Hagley/Ferrymead members achieved 1648
hours, which is a 2% increase of productive hours per member.

e Training of 80 hours per year is required — we achieved 81.3.

e Other positive indictors are through various budget challenge processes. The
Hagley/Ferrymead budget has been increased by $144,000 in respect of operational funds.

« Several major enquiries were resolved, for example the Godley Homicide and the Shannon
Homicide and there has been a considerable amount of funds spent in the Watchhouse
area (the prisoner holding area) to reduce the suicide risk by eliminating various dangers
within the cells. This is an ongoing process.

« One issue throughout the year has been the inability to replace senior sergeants and the
sergeants due to resourcing issues. However the senior sergeant issue has now been
resolved and Hagley/Ferrymead is almost up to strength.


Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


